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Dear Residents of West Baraboo, 

It is a privilege to serve as your Village President, and I’m excited to 

share some updates on the vibrant spring we have planned for our 

community.  We are embarking on a crucial project to rebuild Shaw 

Street, enhancing our infrastructure and improving the flow of the 

village.  For recreation, we’re adding a new pickleball court at 

Haskins Park, a fantastic addition for both seasoned players and 

newcomers to the sport.  And for nature enthusiasts, we’re 

updating the trails at the breathtaking Village Forest Park, offering 

even more opportunities to connect with the beauty of our 

surroundings.  I am also pleased to report the Village of West 

Baraboo is thriving financially, allowing us to invest in these 

important initiatives. 

As a friendly reminder, please remember to license your pets, 

including your chickens!  This is a crucial part of ensuring 

responsible pet ownership and contributing to the well-being of our 

village.   

Finally, a heartfelt Thank You to everyone who participated in the 

recent Village Board elections.  Your votes are vital, as the Village 

Board serves as the ears and voice of this community.  We 

appreciate your engagement and look forward to working together 

to make West Baraboo and even better place to live. 

Sincerely, 

Mike Arndt , President - Village of West Baraboo 

Village of West Baraboo 

500 Cedar St. Baraboo, WI 53913 

Phone: 608-356-2516 

Fax: 608-356-2441 

Hours:  

Mon-Thu | 8AM-5PM 

Summer Hours 

Fridays | 8AM-12PM 

 

www.villageofwestbaraboo.com 

 

 OFFICE STAFF 
 

Melissa Ryan 
Clerk-Treasurer 

(608) 356-2516, #2 
 

Kathy Klein 
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer  

(608) 356-2516, #1 
 

PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
 

William Clary 
Director of Public Works 

(608) 963-6508 (Cell) 
 

Jason Goll 
Code Enforcement 

(608) 447-7548 
 

CONTRACTED STAFF 
 

Accurate Appraisal 
Assessor  

(920) 749-8098 
 

Jeff Thelen, MSA 
Zoning Administrator/Building Inspector  

(608) 355-8900 
 

Abbe Thompson, MSA 
Building Inspector 
(608) 355-8960 

 
Julia Potter 

Boardman Clark 
Attorney 

(608) 257-9521 
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VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS 
 

Second Thursday of each Month 
 

Time: 7:00PM 
Location: 500 Cedar Street 

 
All meetings are open to the  

Public unless otherwise posted. 

VILLAGE BOARD 
 

President  
Mike Arndt 

 
Trustees 
Jim Allen 

Jake Beard 
Dean Bothell 
Jim Bowers 

Warren Mohar 
Joan Vlcek 
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Village Hall will be closed in 
observance of the following  

National Holidays: 

Spring/Summer 2025 

www.villageofwestbaraboo.com 

Memorial Day 
Independence day 
Labor Day 
 

5/26/2025 
7/4/2025 
9/1/2025 
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 Monday Pickups 

April 14th - November 15th 

• Place in an orderly pile on the street/curb. 

• Maximum branch length is 8 ft. 

• Tree trunks will not be collected, branches 

only. 

• Contractors are responsible for the removal of 

materials. 

• No Exceptions. 

• Do not mix sticks/branches with leaves/grass. 
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Call Accurate Assessor at 

(920) 749-8098 to schedule an appointment 

Spring Maintenance—April 14th - May 16 

• Place in curb. 

May 17th  - September 30 

• Place in a container, with a lid, in the grass. 

• Weight Limit: 75 lbs./per container 

• Paper and plastic bags are not permissible 

containers. 

The Village of West Baraboo contracts with Accurate 

Appraisal, LLC, to provide professional assessment services 

for our residents and property owners. Accurate Appraisal, 

LLC, is presently contracted for services that maintain 

existing property records. They inspect and assess all new 

construction. Permitted improvements are inspected upon 

completion, with the assessments adjusted appropriately. All 

sales are analyzed and visited to ensure the records of the 

property are correct. Sale property assessments may be 

adjusted to reflect current condition. Property owners are 

notified prior to physical inspections being conducted and 

also when changes are made to their assessed value. 
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COMING SOON:  
TRAILS, HOUSING, AND PICKLEBALL COURTS 

 

The Haskins Park Pickleball Courts Project is scheduled to begin construction in late April and is scheduled 
for substantial completion by mid-June. The project includes construction of two pickleball courts within 
Haskins Park, located between the existing volleyball courts and playground area.  

PICKELBALL  
COURT  

LOCATION 

The Zajak Drive Multi-Use Trail Project adds greater access into the Village Forest Park. Construction began 
construction on March 27th and is scheduled for substantial completion by mid-May. The project includes 
construction of a paved trail along the north side of Zajak Drive, extending from Connie Road to the west end 
of the recently constructed parking lot for the West Baraboo Village Forest Park. This project received funding 
through the Wisconsin DNR Recreational Trails Program.   

Zajak Drive Trail 

Haskins Park Pickleball Courts 

 

The Prairie Hill Village housing development is ready for tenants!  
Prairie Hill Village, located at 1850 W Pine Street, features 10 garden-style residential buildings, offering a 
total of 120 new apartment units within the Village of West Baraboo. Prospective residents can choose from a 
variety of 1, 2, and 3-bedroom units, catering to diverse living needs.  The first two buildings already have 
tenants and all 10 buildings should be ready for occupancy by the end of the summer.  
This development is designed with community and lifestyle in mind, featuring amenities such as pickleball 
courts, a walking path, a community garden, and a dedicated dog run and dog park. These features aim to 
provide a vibrant and engaging living environment for all residents. 
 
- Brad Stuczynski, MSA 

Prairie Hill Village 

Open Book (Virtual) 
Wed. June 11, 2025 | 2PM-4PM 

 

Board of Review 
Mon. June 30, 2025 | 6PM-8PM 

 

 HELP WEST BARABOO PLAN FOR THE FUTURE! 
 

We want to hear your feedback about the Comprehensive Plan! 

Your input will help the project team develop goals and actions 

that will guide West Baraboo for the next twenty years!  

Scan the QR Code or  

visit: www.surverymonkey.com/r/WestBaraboo2045 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WestBaraboo2045

